Chief Gascon
San Francisco Police Department
850 Bryant St., #525
San Francisco, CA 94103
Dear Chief Gascon, 

The San Francisco Youth Commission cordially welcomes you to our great City.  In this short three-part letter, we intend to (1) provide you with a sense of our chartered duties; (2) give you an outline of a critically important police- and youth-related policy on which we have been working for some time; and (3) request to meet with you in mid-November of this year.
In 1995, San Francisco voters passed Proposition F, thereby amending the City Charter and creating the Youth Commission.  Our commission is composed of 17 young people between the ages of twelve and twenty-three; each Supervisor appoints one commissioner and the Mayor appoints six more.  As outlined in our founding Charter amendment (SEC. 4.122, SEC. 4.123, SEC. 4.124), the purpose of the San Francisco Youth Commission is to:
· Advise the Board of Supervisors and the Mayor on youth-related legislation that is referred to us by sponsoring Supervisors and the Mayor’s Office;
· Collect information regarding the historical and contemporary impacts of legislative policies and budgetary decisions on children and youth through needs assessments, contacts, community partnerships and facilitation of public forums;
· Identify the unmet needs of children and youth (social, economic, educational, recreational); and 
· Elicit the interest, support, and cooperation from individuals and groups who make recommendations addressing the needs of children and youth.

The Youth Commission currently has four commissioners who are specifically dedicated to Youth Justice.  These commissioners are committed to providing youth input on the City’s policies related to violence-prevention, police-and-community relations, and the Juvenile Probation Department.   

We would like to bring to your attention to the San Francisco Police Department General Order 7.01.  The Youth Commission, in conjunction with the Office of Citizen Complaints (OCC), many juvenile justice advocacy groups and the Police Department itself, worked for four years to develop smart policies and procedures for the detention, arrest, custody, booking and diversion of juveniles.  On May 7th, 2008, after these four years of hard work, the Police Commission adopted revisions to the Department General Order 7.01. (DGO 7.01).
The adopted revisions order the SFPD to:

· Provide Miranda warnings in language that is appropriate to the age and the sophistication of the juvenile arrestee;
· Audio tape all juvenile interrogations absent exigent circumstances;
· Inform juveniles and their parents that parents can be present during interrogations;
· Permit parents to be present during their child's interrogation unless the parent is a witness or suspect to the crime or other exigent circumstances exist;
· Notify parents when a juvenile is detained, brought to police station or juvenile facility, or transported by an officer;
· Permit parents/guardians and a juvenile to speak to each other when the officer notifies parents/guardians that a juvenile is in custody; and
· Avoid bringing juveniles to police facilities that have an adult lockup and make reasonable efforts to investigate, facilitate the release of or transfer from the field or from juvenile facilities, the juvenile arrestee.

However, a year and a half after the DGO’s adoption, officers have yet to be trained, there has been no public outreach on this matter, and youth are still being brought to District Stations. 
Moreover, our Commission would like to mention the important potential role of youth on the ‘Community Advisory Boards’ which you have proposed to create.  At your very first community briefing session on August 27th at the Westbay Conference Center in the Fillmore District, our Commission’s Vice-Chair, Theodore Ellington (Mayoral Appointee—District 10), was very excited about the violence-prevention potential of these proposed ‘Community Advisory Boards.’  In particular, we strongly believe that young people’s experiences affords them a unique perspective that is absolutely critical for any meaningful dialogue about Public Safety—and that youth must therefore be included in this new institution.

Finally, we would like to schedule a meeting with you, Captain Ehrlich, and the other DGO Committee members to discuss the implementation of DGO 7.01.  We hope that your calendar will allow for a meeting in the second or third week of November.

Thank you very much for taking the time to learn about the Youth Commission, and welcome, once again, to San Francisco.  We realize that this is a pivotal time in the city of San Francisco when it comes to the Public Safety of the people of our great city, and we believe very deeply that youth input is crucial to this process.
 

Yours Truly,

San Francisco Youth Commission
